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TO:  Richard McNabb, Mayor 

  City Council Members 

   

FROM: Stevie Cox, City Manager 

 

VIA:  Sgt. Carl Cox, Randolph County Sheriff’s Office 

  Rodney Johnson, Public Services Director 

  Crystal Postell, Finance Director 

 

DATE: August 26, 2024 

 

REF: Acquisition of Solar Speed Radar Trailer  

 
 

Summary: 
 

This is a request to approve the acquisition of the solar speed radar trailer. 

 

Background: 

 

In March 2024, the City Council held their annual budget retreat.  During the budget retreat, the City 

Council was given a presentation by Sgt. Ric D’Angelo with the Randolph Sheriff Department addressing 

the issues with speeding around high traffic areas.  Sgt. D’Angelo stated that the City should consider 

buying a solar radar trailer that would be one way to address this issue.  The City Council requested that 

Sgt. D’Angelo move forward with securing pricing for the solar radar trailer. 

 

In June 2024, the City Council approved and adopted the Fiscal Year 2024 – 2025 Budget and Capital 

Improvement Plan. Within the Capital Improvement Plan and Budget, the City Council included as a goal 

and funding for the acquisition of a mobile solar radar trailer.  In August 2024, Sgt. Clarkston Cox provided 

a quote for acquisition for the solar radar trailer.  The total cost is $8,501.   

 

Recommendation: 
 

Staff request that the City Council approve acquisition of the solar radar trailer for $8,501.   This would 

cover the cost of shipping as well.   

 

Attachment: 

 

MPH Industries, Inc. Quote 


